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Board of Trustees Meeting



November 13, 2003


SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

AMMERMAN CAMPUS – SELDEN, NEW YORK

NOVEMER 13, 2003
The meeting was held on Thursday, November 13, 2003, at 8:30 a.m., at the Ammerman Campus in Selden, New York.

Present:



Michael V. Hollander

Trustee/Chair



William D. Moore

Trustee/Secretary



Walter C. Hazlitt

Trustee



George Kane


Trustee



Kevin S. Law


Trustee


Jim Morgo


Trustee


Kevin McGann

Student Trustee


Steven Schrier


V.P. for Legal, Planning & Infor. Services


Absent:


M. Vicki Wacksman

Trustee/Vice Chair


Dennis McCarthy

Trustee



Frank C. Trotta

Trustee
* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting opened with the pledge to the flag.
* * * * * * * * *

The following resolutions No. 2003.135 through 2003.138 were duly moved, seconded and approved unanimously.  
RESOLUTION NO. 2003.135
WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has submitted a proposal to the State University of New York, in the amount of $9,777 including indirect costs, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grants Program for Ivy Acres, Inc., and

WHEREAS, the program provides for training in Supervisory, Facilitator, and Abbreviated Supervisory Skills for operational managers of Ivy Acres, Inc., and

WHEREAS, matching funds are provided by Ivy Acres, Inc., be it therefore

RESOLVED, that a proposal, in the amount of $9,777, including indirect costs, to the State University of New York for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grants Program for Ivy Acres, Inc. during the 2003-2004 fiscal year, is hereby approved and, upon award of the grant, the College president or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Directors: William Desimini/ Laura Galleta

Note:  No full-time personnel

           In-kind contribution – Ivy Acres, Inc.


* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2003.136 

WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has submitted a proposal to the State University of New York, in the amount of $4,995 including indirect costs, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grants Program for Audiovox, and

WHEREAS, the program provides for training in English for Speakers of Other Languages (ESOL) and sessions in Stress and Time Management as part of a Wellness program for the employees of Audiovox, and

WHEREAS, matching funds are provided by Audiovox, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that a proposal, in the amount of $4,995, including indirect costs, to the State University of New York for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grants Program for Audiovox during the 2003-2004 fiscal year, is hereby approved and, upon award of the grant, the College president or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Director: Maureen David

Note:  No full-time personnel

           In-kind contribution - Audiovox


* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO. 2003.137 
WHEREAS, Suffolk County Community College has submitted a proposal to the State University of New York, in the amount of $29,342 including indirect costs, for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grants Program for Suffolk County National Bank (SCNB), and

WHEREAS, the program provides for leadership, supervisory and computer skills training for employees of Suffolk County National Bank, and









(Cont’d)

RESOLUTION NO. 2003.137 (Cont’d)

WHEREAS, matching funds are provided by Suffolk County National Bank, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that a proposal, in the amount of $29,342, including indirect costs, to the State University of New York for a Community College Workforce Development Training Grants Program for Suffolk County National Bank during the 2003-2004 fiscal year, is hereby approved and, upon award of the grant, the College president or his designee is authorized to execute a contract with the administering agency.

Project Directors: William Desimini/ Marilyn Green

Note:  No full-time personnel

           In-kind contribution – Suffolk County National Bank


* * * * * * * * * *

RESOLUTION NO.138 

WHEREAS, the State University of New York Regulation No. 602.7 requires the Suffolk County Community College Board of Trustees to review and approve all Sponsor provided services, and

WHEREAS, the regulation also requires the approval of the payment of each Sponsor Service satisfactorily performed, and

WHEREAS, notice of such payments due have been received by the College,                                         be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the following payments for sponsor services provided by Suffolk County for College fiscal year 2003-2004 are hereby approved:


MIS Services



$   508,424


Fleet Services



$     94,028


Worker’s Compensation 

$1,017,470


Self-Insurance Liability Coverage
$   118,505          

* * * * * * * * * *

Chairperson’s Report
Michael V. Hollander, Chair, advised the Board that the following topics would be discussed at this meeting:

1.  Issues with former president Salvatore J. La Lima that we need to address.
2.  Meeting dates for next year.

3.  Rick Brand’s article in Newsday.

4.  Plan C

* * * * * * * * *

Discussion ensued in reference to Resolution No. 2003.100, changing former president Salvatore J. La Lima’s salary at the June 12th Board of Trustees Meeting.  
A certified copy of Resolution No. 2003.100 is being provided to the County Comptroller’s Office.  

A motion was passed unanimously to accept the revised minutes of June 12, 2003 showing the proper sequence of resolutions, and showing that Resolution No. 2003.100 was passed during “open session.”  A copy of “Revised” minutes of the June 12th Board of Trustees Meeting will also be provided to the County Comptroller. 

The Board directed that in the future the Summary Minutes should be in order of occurrence rather than by type of action.

Chair Michael V. Hollander advised the Board that the County Comptroller may question the authority of the Board to approve a president’s contractual salary retroactively.  Mr. Schrier will research and communicate with the County Attorney.
* * * * * * * * *

The Board of Trustee’s meeting dates of 2004 were distributed to the members and Mr. Hollander advised that he would like to discuss the date of February 12, Lincoln’s Birthday further.  It has been noted that February 12 is an Exempt, Guild and AME holiday, with school in session.
* * * * * * * * *

Mr. Hollander advised the Board that he attended the NYCCT Meeting in Albany and, in addition, had a meeting with the Vice Chancellor for Community Colleges and with Dona Bullock in reference to obtaining more clarification on Plan C.
Discussion ensued in reference to the Plan C Agreement.  Mr. Hollander advised the Board that Plan C is a Memorandum of Understanding.  We are looking to negotiate a new contract with the Sponsor.
A Plan C study panel consisting of two members appointed by the County Executive, two members appointed by the Board, the Chairperson of the Education Committee of the Legislature, and one member appointed by the Presiding Officer of the Legislature. 
The Panel will meet after January 5th as some of the Legislators will change.  

Mr. Hollander discussed with the Board whether or not we needed to give 60-days notice of termination as per the notice of termination requirements in the Memorandum of Understanding.
Mr. Hollander advised that we need to send a letter to the County Executive’s office and to the Legislatures stating our desire to terminate our Plan C agreement.  Mr. Hollander handed out a draft of a letter for the Board’s review.

Discussion ensued on the impact on the College if a new agreement is not approved before the current one expires.  The Board agreed it would continue to function under the existing agreement.
Mr. Hollander advised the Board that Dr. Shirley Pippins, President, will prepare a financial impact.

Motion was approved unanimously to send the letter in its corrected format.

* * * * * * * * *

A copy of Rick Brand’s article in Newsday was distributed to the Board members.  Several errors were noted including the lack of recognition for the need for a revised salary structure and all of the thought and consideration that went into developing the plan that was put forward.
Discussion ensued in reference to George Gatta, Vice President for Workforce Development’s position at the college.  Trustee Jim Morgo suggested that a viewpoint article be drafted and shared with the Newsday and Michael Hollander, Chair, suggested the possibility of just sharing the information with the legislators.
* * * * * * * * *

Student Trustee Kevin McGann would like to share his opinions of system wide assessment with the Board of Trustees and Mr. Hollander suggested that he send his material to all of the Board members.
* * * * * * * * *

Chair Michael V. Hollander requested that the Board adjourn to executive session to discuss a specific individual and specific salary and to discuss some of the comments in the attorney-client memorandum. (10:19 a.m.)
* * * * * * * * *

The Board returned to public session at 11:15 a.m.

* * * * * * * * *

A motion was made to adjourn at 11:20 a.m.
* * * * * * * * * *
The next regular meeting of the Board will be held on Thursday, December 11, 2003, at 8:30 a.m., in the Mildred Green Room, in the Babylon Student Center, at the Ammerman Campus in Selden.
 * * * * * * * * * *


Respectfully submitted,


William D. Moore


Secretary


  Board of Trustees
